School of Humanities and Fine Arts (SoHFA) Meeting Minutes
August 18, 2010

Attendance:

Profs. 
Rooks


Sutter


Chase


Swanson


Wilkins


Mompoint


Hoover


Smith


Jaen


Cornish


Lebedev

Roes


Brown


Introduction of faculty members.

Discussion Items:

Appointment of new secretary of SoHFA. Catherine Wilkins volunteers.

Designation of lead faculty for Humanities in order to resolve communication issues across campuses and subdisciplines. Les Sutter volunteers.  Raises issue of need for better organization of new faculty orientation (obtaining textbooks and keys). Issue for HR?

Arts Update: Airport show postponed until November. Drawing II class to submit self-portraits for this project. “Transplant” show in the library this past spring was a success – two more planned for this year. Art 48 – collaborative project executed in 48 hours – slated for renewal this year. Desire to get Charlotte and Collier campuses involved. Need to announce the concept/competition to all our classes.

Music update: Choir, orchestra, jazz ensemble, etc. programs are going strong. Concern that our music program is still largely overlooked by the community at large – how can this be corrected? Question about requiring students to participate in concerts post-graduation due to scheduling issues at Barbara Mann – is this acceptable procedure?

Theatre update: Working on revamping curriculum.  Should be approved by the next century.   ;)

Scholarship fund in the humanities. Proposal to self-fund, through voluntary contributions, an emergency scholarship fund controlled by our own faculty. Informal – participation and recommendations for awards through email only.  Beeson promises contribution to get us started. No conclusion, though, on who will take the first step and how.

Textbook issues: we need to know more about the access code and exactly what it provides access to.

SoHFA awards for student excellence. Conclusion is to pilot a program this semester where we are free to select outstanding student work and have it recognized at least in the form of a certificate and a photo of the student (and nominating professor?) to be displayed in the library.  For future consideration – Beeson believes there is at least $250 available to help us fund this first step. Bill in the library may be able to provide resources (posters? A book to award a winner?). Possibility of displaying winning work, either in the library or on the website?
Review of syllabus requirements with new faculty – briefing on need to design assignments to meet Gen Ed requirements.

GSR assessment – Les and Sharon selected for fall review of artifacts.

Funds discussion benched for later.

Call for library text requests – to be completed independently.

Future meetings likely to be held on the second Friday of each month.

Meeting adjourned. 

